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September 9, 2011
NOTICE TO ALL CARRIERS OFFERING LIFELINE IN CALIFORNIA
RE: Implementation of the Weighted Average Subscriber Report in compliance with Decision 10-11-033
In accordance with Decision (D.) 10-11-033 and Resolution T-17321, the California LifeLine program will be adopting a number of changes related to the subsidy of California LifeLine program subscribers.  These changes include an overhaul of the method by which carriers report their subscriber counts each month for the purpose of claim reimbursement.  

The Commission and the California LifeLine Administrator (currently, Solix Inc.) have been working on implementing a new data feed process, as well as a resulting reporting detailing the weighted average number of subscribers each month.  This new process has been worked on extensively by the Administrator as well as the nine California LifeLine Service Providers who have participated in the pilot program.

Solix is in the process of producing a new weighted average report based on the work and feedback provided by the Commission and the pilot team members.  The first test report (which will form the basis for claims submitted to the California LifeLine program effective December 1, 2011) will be sent to the pilot team members on September 23, 2011.  The following Monday (26th), pilot team members will be sent a one time data file.  This file will need to be updated with the additional data elements required by the new process (tribal lands customer, service territory, etc.).

This new process is mandatory for all carriers participating in Lifeline within the state of California.  This includes those wireline carriers claiming from the state fund, as well as the wireless carriers offering federal-only Lifeline.  Data exchanges with the California LifeLine Administrator are mandatory for all carriers offering Lifeline in California, and adherence with the new database format is required.  
All carriers are required to update their data exchange fields and data by the implementation date of December 1, 2011.  Beginning December 2011, all claims for reimbursement must be supported by the new Weighted Average Report.  These subscriber counts (as reported by the California LifeLine Administrator) will form the basis for payment to the carriers for the Specific Support Amount (SSA), as well as the Administrative Cost Factor (currently set at $0.50 for carriers who report actual costs).
In order to help facilitate the process, Solix has offered to host a pair of webcasts to assist those carriers who require additional assistance.  These workshops are geared towards those carriers who have not been part of the pilot program, and who need to get up to speed with the requirements of D. 10-11-033.  The webcasts will be held on Tuesday and Wednesday, September 13th and 14th from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm Pacific Time.  
Information can be found at this link: 
· ADD LINK
The External Specifications Document can be found on the Commission’s website at this link:

· http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/PUC/Telco/Information+for+providing+service/FormNotices_Public+Program.htm
For questions regarding the new Lifeline procedures, please contact Benjamin Schein at 415-703-1088, bda@cpuc.ca.gov, or Cherrie Conner at 415-703-2767, chr@cpuc.ca.gov. 

/s/ Jack Leutza

John M. Leutza, Director 

Communications Division




